North Bondi Precinct Minutes

 
North Bondi Precinct Committee Meeting
Minutes of the 30th April 2008
held at the St Annes Church Hall 
from 7.00 pm 

 
 
1.                 Present: 

Peter Quartly [Chairman], Councillor Sally Betts, Councillor Tony Kay, Councillor John Wakefield, Chloe Mason [Waverley Council] and 12 residents, as per the attached attendance sheet.

 
2.                 Apologies:

Marie Hoffman, Chesa Glaser and  Kerry Goodyear[Waverley Council]. 

 
3.                 Absent

 
            Councillor George Newhouse.

 
4.         Special Items
[a] MAYOR INGRID STREWE
Spoke on the following issues:
                        Mitchell St Village – Will be on display and will be done this year, with a budget of               $100,000:00 
                        Glenayr Ave Village (Cnr Murriverie Rd) - Will be looked at next year.  [It was                                suggested from the floor that this & Mitchell St, should be upgraded together]
                        Bronte Cemetery & cliff walk past – Is now operational.
                        Spring St extension to Denison Rd – Is proceeding with, to complement the                                 previous work.
                        Budget – Advised it is a balanced budget.
                        Barrack House – Is a sustainable demonstration House in Bronte.  It provides                                 functioning options & how to implement them.
                        It was suggested we hold a meeting there.
                        Sustainability – All Directors are looking at targets for sustainability.
                        General Manager – Advised that Kim Anson, who has done a wonderful job, has                 resigned & is moving to Marrickville.
                        No decision on a replacement has been made.

[b] CHLOE MASON DOMESTIC WATER TANKS
Chloe walked the meeting through a number of points & matters arising:
            Gerard advised he had one & a number of members indicated they were interested in         installing one.
            It is a problem for many to find a space to put it.
            It is hard to find web pages
            Where it is allowed to be installed [not in front of the house].
            It is not dealing with gray water or run-off.
            Can be attached to plumbing in both the bath room & laundry [although this is more   expensive upfront].
            2000 – 4000 litre there is a $150 + $300 if attached to toilet or washing machine.
            4000 – 7000  litre there is a $400 + $300 if attached to toilet or washing machine.
            7000 plus litre there is a $500 + $300 if attached to toilet or washing machine.
            We completed a needs analysis, with respect to the attached questionnaire, which will assist in the production of the next brochure.
Tabled the attached current pamphlet.
 
5          Minutes

 
            The February Minutes of Meeting were adopted as a true record.
 
5.         Business Arising

a]        Seven Ways
            Some verification has been completed.
            Council has asked for rectification to be done 
            Stage 3 has not commenced, it has been deferred awaiting a DA for the Smash        Repair redevelopment.

            The DA is for 8 units, plus 3 townhouses, & ground retail (rumour is for a supermarket) & underground parking.

            Resolved we write to Council and advise that should a proposal in the future             come up for a supermarket that the vast majority are totally against the idea.
 
b]         Waverley Transport Policy and reduced public transport service
                        On going. 
 
c]         St. Anne's Church
It was confirmed that the current situation is that it is still with Council.
Again concern was expressed about the length of time this matter has been outstanding
 
d]         Character study of North Bondi
                        No developments.

e]         Murriverie Road and Speeding
                        No developments.

f]          Posters and who is responsible for prosecuting
                        No developments.
 
g]        Bondi Beach and shower pipe damage in front of    Bondi Surf Club
            No developments.

h]        Blair St / Warners Ave median planter beds
            Once winter comes the planter beds will again be looked at.
 
i]          Murriverie Rd/Gilgandra Rd laneway
                        No developments..
 
j]          Footpath art
                        No developments.

k]         Oakley Road and Glenayr Ave Bushes
                        This matter is still outstanding.

l]          O’Donnell Street and overgrowth
                        The matter is still outstanding.

 
m]        Bus seat opposite the Shaw bus shelter Murriverie Road removal to where it             would be used
  No developments.
Tony advised that Council is looking at putting a seat in the Seven Ways village area  & this seat may be used.
 
            o]         2 Nancy St cnr Murriverie Rd Sticks in ground
                             No developments.
 
            p]        77 Glenayr Ave & Raised footpath 
Tony advised that the repairs had been completed.

 
            q]        REDHAM SCHOOL & RAISING THE PEDESTRIAN CROSSING
            No developments.

r]          O’DONNELL ST PARK & MINER BIRDS
                        No developments.

 
            s]         COUNCIL & WATER STORAGE TANKS POLICY 
            Council Officer Chloe Morris attended & discussed [refer to 4b].

t]          SHOPS & RUBBISH @ 7 WAYS
            Sally advised she is still awaiting feedback.
 
u]        SAM FISMAN PARK & WHY THERE WAS NOT ANY COMMUNITY  CONSULTATION
No developments todate.

 
v]         36 MITCHELL ST & FOOTPATH BREAKS
            These have been attended to today, although Council have never advised that they   would seek recovery from the responsible party.
            Tony advised that this would be done as a matter of course.

 
 
x]         CALMING DEVICES & PAINTING SIDES
            No developments.
 
y]         BLAIR STREET @ WARNERS AVENUE GARBAGE & REHABILITATION
            No developments.

 

z]         O’DONNELL ST PARK NAMING
                        No developments.

 
aa]       GRAFFITI REMOVAL CLEANUP DAY
                        No developments.     

 

            ab]      CNR ROE & CLYDE STS GRAFFITI
                        Tony advised Council has no legal rights to interfere with private property & what is put on fences.

 
ac]       MITCHELL ST & O’DONNELL ST RESTORATION  [Council ref 39438]
            The matter is still with Council, however, no developments todate.
 
ad]      ROSE BAY SECONDARY COLLEGE & LIGHTING
            They seem not to have all the lights on currently. Resulting in less illumination of the             surrounding residences.
                        
ae]                   NORTH BONDI POOL & CLEANING WITH FRESH WATER
            John advised the machine used to clean the pool, could only use fresh water.
It was suggested that Council had purchased the wrong machine. And the use of fresh water was wrong.
It would seem that they should be obtaining a source of fresh water from a private property, that has been captured and which would solve the problem.
The Chairman again spoke about Councils lack of a response to our correspondence.
 
            af]       ROSE BAY SECONDARY COLLEGE & STUDENT SAFETY
Tony advised that except for some minor corrections it is now complete.
 
            ag]      PRECINCT REVIEW BY COUNCIL & WARD BOUNDARY’S
                        Confirmed that Combined Precinct’s adopted the recommendation from our group               with respect to our new boundary.
                        Resolved that the balance of the Precinct that is still in Hunter Ward be                                   referred to the “Precinct Review Committee” for incorporation into                                           neighbouring Precincts.
                        Resolved that our neighbouring Precincts be advised as to same & invited to                       participate with the “Precinct Review Committee”, in drawing up new                          boundary’s.
 
            ah]                  BARRACLOUFF PARK & DOGS & DOGGIE BAGS
            It was advised that there was no budget to finance.
                        The Chairman spoke of the humane consequences with respect to health issues &         Council’s possible legal liabilities.
                        Resolved the matter again be referred back to Council.     .
 
            ai]        BUILDING BLOCK CNR GOULD & 6 HASTINGS PDE (non use)
                                    No developments.
 
            aj]        WARNERS AVENUE & FLOODING
                        It was advised that this matter is still ongoing and that staff were not attending to the             matter.
.                       It was agreed that the matter was a priority and Council clearly had a liability for                                 future damage and most probably previous incidents.
                        John asked Sally to raise at the next Council meeting and he will support her.
 
            ak]      Street lighting in 7 Ways
            This matter is still outstanding, nothing happening.
            Resolved the matter be chased up.
 
 
            al]        66 CLYDE ST RESTRICKED VISION FROM TREES ON THE NATURE STRIP
                        (Service Desk No. 47629)
                        Is being looked at.
 
            am]     Green Bins 
                        Have been delivered and are operational.
 
             an]     Blair St flower bed at Wairoa Ave.
                        Tony advised that the matter may go to the Traffic Committee in May.
.
             ao]     Glenayr Ave/Seven Ways Park bench
                        Tony advised that Council is reviewing its options with respect to the type of bench               to be installed.

             ap]     Seven Ways Formal Defects Rectification Review 
                        Tony advised that it this has been partially done.
 
             aq]     32 or 34 Blair Street tree (Service Desk No. 55767)
                        Tony confirmed it is a Council Street tree that is causing the problem & is being                                 looked into. 
 
6          Reports
 
6.1        Chairman
 
6.1.1       Report

 
[a]      Report
           Tabled & adopted.

[b]      Bondi Environment Group
           Tabled with report.

 
            [c]       Waverley Safety Committee
            Was unable to attend the last meeting.

[d]       Late item from Council
            Precincts – Celebrate your Local Hero – This matter was discussed &      nomination forms were tabled & handed out.
            .
 [e]      FRIENDS OF WAVERLEY LIBRARY BOOK FAIR
            Advised they are holding a book fair on the 24th & 25 May 2008, in the foyer of the    Library, with all funds raised being put back into Library activities.
 
            [f]        HOLIDAYS
                        Advised he will be overseas at the time of the next meeting
                        Resolved the next meeting be held on Wednesday 23rd July.

            [g]       UNREGISTERED VEHICLES
                        Section 27 Road Transport Vehicle Registration Act 1997, gives the Police the                                 power to seize unregistered vehicles & sell them.

                        Section 24  Traffic Act may also be applicable.
6.2       Traffic Co-ordinator (Gerard Wilkinson)

6.2.1   Report
            Report tabled and adopted.
            
            Item 1 – Tony advised that speed counts were outstanding here and at Five Ways                                        (Wellington St).
            Item 4 – Resolved that we express our concern with respect to the puddles outside                            the ex Smash Repair property.

            Item 6 – There is no provision for trucks to park & trucks are driving onto the flower bed.
                             Resolved that we recommend to Council that the flower bed in front of the                             butcher shop be paved.
 
            Item 7 – Tony indicated that same needs to be reviewed, as a lot has died.
 
6.3             DA coordinator (Bill Stavrinos)
 
6.3.1   Report 
No report.
Advised he had not been contacted with respect to any matter & he did not believe anything controversial had gone to Council.

 
6.4      Police ( )
 
6.4.1   Report
            No report provided.

6.5       Cr. Betts

 
6.5.1   Report
            Nil other than above.
            
6.6      Cr. Kay
 
6.6.1       Report
            
6.6.2        Niblick St
There is no drop off at the pre school, it is supposed to be signed

 
6.6.3        Gerard Wilkinson
Recorded his thanks to Gerry for his contribution in the last couple of years as the Traffic Co-ordinator.

 
6.6.4        American Express Competition 
Council was successful in the competition with respect to Waverley Cemetery Gates.
 
6.7             Cr Wakefield
            John attended as North Bondi Precinct was moving into the Bondi Ward, where he is a             Councillor with member Joy Clayton.  He spoke of his interest in Mitchell Street & his            talks with the Chairman & that looking out his front window, he looks down such street.

            He indicated he was not an apologist  for Council and felt that they need to increase their     spending on intra structure items, which have not been adequately serviced.  In addition            he confirmed that not enough funds have been channelled into what is currently the     Hunter Ward.

            John handed out his business card to those present and indicated he was available to         discuss issues.
 
6.7.1       Precinct Co-ordinator

6.6.1   Report
            No report.

 

7          Election of Office Bearers
                        CHAIRMAN                                     Peter Quartly
                        SECRETARY                                    Peter Quartly (as no one would nominate)
                        DA COORDINATOR                       Bill Stavrinos
                        TRAFFIC CO-ORDINATOR          Bill Stavrinos (as no one would nominate)
                        COMMITTEE MEMBERS              no nominations

The Chairman confirmed that at the October meeting that he will declare all positions vacant, so that all within the new boundary can vote, on who they want.

 

8          Correspondence

            Tabled.

 
9          General Business

 
9.1      MURRIVERIE ROAD FOOTPATH (Middleton – Gould) Service Desk No. 56044
            Joy has raised with Council & been advised it will be looked with the rest of Murriverie Road           will be done in the next couple of months

 
9.2      BLAIR STREET POSTERS
            Joy advised they will be removed. 
 
9.4       GLENAYR STREET LIGHT (NEAR BLAIR STREET) OUT
            Joy advised Laurie Williams (Council) has reported to Energy Australia.
 
9.5       ELECTRICITY FROM THE ROOF
            Gerard asked how we can get electricity from utilising the roof of your home.
            John Wakefield suggested that a poster on same sustainability generally, would be a very   good idea.

            Chloe will provide a copy of a recent SMH article on same.

 
Meeting Closed 9.20 pm
 
Next meeting        23rd July 2008 in the St Anne’s Church meeting room at 7:00 pm
 
 
Chairman
30/04/2008
Compiled by PQ.

 


NORTH BONDI PRECINCT COMMITTEE
CHAIRMAN’S APRIL 2008 REPORT

1.         36 MITCHELL ST & FOOTPATH
The Broken sections have been sprayed with yellow paint, however, I still have not got a response from Council, with respect to responsibility. & they should be looked at.

 

2          PRECINCT REVIEW COMMITTTEE.
The conflicts with the boundary were not referred to the Committee.
Recommend that we ask the PRC to review outstanding matters with respect to our Boundary’s.

 
3          POLICE
Have again contacted them and asked if no one is available if the can provide a report for the meeting.

 

4          BONDI ENVIRONMENT GROUP (SEWERAGE PLANT) 
Attended the Aril meeting, The March minutes are attached.

 

5          COMMUNITY SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE
The March meeting was cancelled.

 
6          LOCAL GOVERNMENT WEEKLY
1 Local Government Multicultural Health Awards 2008 (4/4) - Tabled
2 Change in Council Elections Welcome  (7/3) – Noted the new date is the 27th September 2008.
3 Councils & communities urge the State government to Keep it Local (18/4) – Tabled.
4 Keep it Local Planning Changes Campaign Launch (11/4) – Tabled

 
7          CORRESPONDENCE
1 Precincts – Celebrate your Local Hero [13/02/08] – Tabled.
2 Policy statement on Tourism March 2008 – Tabled.
3 Draft visitor management action plan 2008/09 – tabled.
4 Heritage & Design 2008 11th April – Advised unable to attend due to work commitments.
5 Bondi News Autumn 2008 – Tabled.
6 Graffiti meeting – Has been changed to the 15th May from 6 pm at the Wairoa Ave Scout Hall.

            7 Waverlet Park Pavilion – Alma Jarvis advising on the cost of same & expressing the view the funds could be better allocated.
8 Paul Pearce MP “Community Guide: Improving the NSW Planning System – Resolved we express our deep concern re same & its ramifications in a negative way to the Community.
            9 Council Draft 2008 – 2012 Management Plan – Tabled.
10 Community, Housing, Environmental Services & Public Works Committee minutes (1/4) – Tabled & the Chairman indicated that he did not necessarily agree with all of them.

            11 Celluloid Dreams: Waverley on the big screen – Tabled & copy sent to Bondi ASC & Bondi SBLSC.

 

    Peter
Peter Quartly
Chairman 
North Bondi Precinct Committee
29th August 2007

 






Community Safety Advisory Committee Meeting
Beach Room, Council Chambers

19th February 2008
 

MINUTES
 

 

Present         Peter Moscatt               Councillor (Chair)

Joy Clayton                  Councillor

George Copeland         Councillor

Tony Reed                   Director Public Works and Services

Bobbi McIlwraith         Divisional Manager Bondi & Beaches

Lorna Bissell                 Divisional Manager Bondi Junction Town Centre Office

Leisa Simmons             Special Projects Coordinator, RCCS

Melanie Wheeler          Community Safety Development Officer, RCCS 

Peter Quartly                Combined Precincts Representative

Peter Lynch                  Combined Precincts Representative 

Ron Nothman               Community Representative

Graham Ford                Waverly Surf Lifesaving

Karen Mc Laughlan      WAYS Youth Service

Alan Baines                  Rose Bay Police

 

Apologies        Inspector Michael Flood (Waverley Police), Russell King

 

The meeting commenced at 5.30 pm and closed at 6.15 pm

 

 

Item 1.  Welcome and Apologies
 
Apologies given for Inspector Michael Flood and Russel King.  Cr Moscatt advised members that David Ellison, a long time Committee member passed away in January.  He will be sadly missed.

 

Item 2.  Confirmation of the Minutes of 18th December 2007
 
Minutes confirmed.

 

Item 3.  Matters arising from the minutes of the December Meeting
Bondi Junction after dark
Cr Moscatt met with Leisa Simmons and Melanie Wheeler to discuss Bondi Junction at night. Further meetings will take place to confirm food outlet closing times and their impact on encouraging crowds to loiter late at night. Similar reviews have previously taken place in conjunction with police and achieved successful outcomes at Bondi. 

Peter Lynch reported on noise complaints relating to patrons smoking near licensed premises. 

 
Informal Park Gatherings
Graham Ford reported that the number of gatherings at Bronte declined over summer due to the increase in police presence and signage. On Friday 15th February the gatherings returned, summer alcohol signage has been removed and police presence now decreased. Bobbi commented that on Australia Day in Bronte and Bidigal Reserve problems occurred. Permanent signage has been ordered and will be installed shortly.  Leisa Simmons suggested that the Committee invite a representation from Council’s Rangers.  Committee agreed that having Council’s Rangers in the loop would be helpful.

 

Cr Moscatt reported on the success of previous communication meetings where the police, rangers and key stakeholders met regularly to discuss emerging issues and plan ahead.  Cr Moscatt also reported that Waverley Council and Randwick Council have worked together in the past to avoid crowd displacement from one LGA to the next.

 

Melanie Wheeler advised that the feedback received from the Bondi Outreach Project also identified an increase in young people at Bronte, in particularly young women. Bondi Outreach Project has been conducting extra park outreach sessions over summer as part of the Wake Up Waverley Alcohol Awareness project. 

 

Action/ Response: 

      Leisa and Bobbi will report back on progress on these issues to the next meeting.

 

 

Item 5             Community Safety and Crime Prevention Reports
 
Waverley Police
 
      Cr Moscatt read through a report supplied by Michael Flood, Waverley Police

 

The report states that:

· Crime is generally trending downward. Beach stealing has declined and alcohol related crime data is showing a reduction in and about licensed premises. 

· Operation SummerSafe, business inspections and visible police presence have contributed to the downward trends. Operation SummerSafe concludes in March. 

· Graffiti is stable but not down. Operation Spray Paint is under way,  targeting sellers and enforcing sale and display laws. 

· Bronte Park is emerging as a youth issue. 

· Four police will be rostered on for the forthcoming Bowlerama alcohol free event on 23 February.  

· Melanie Munright, Project Officer from the Attorney General’s Department is working from Waverley Police Station on a Theft reduction strategy for Bondi Junction. Melanie is 3 months into an 18 month project.  

· The Crime Prevention Officer position will be filled by Constable Chris Jackson in March. 

 

Rose Bay Police
      Commander Alan Baines complimented Bobbi McIlwraith and Waverly Council for the Safe Summer debrief seminar. The feedback was thorough involving all key stakeholders, reviewed all activity from summer 07/08, outlining recommendations for future improvements.

 
Bondi Beach Place Manager
Bobbi McIIwraith reported that the recent Night Safety Audit, planned in cooperation with the police, was cancelled but general night activity was still observed. The observation determined: 

      Bondi seems very quiet at night.

      The number of backpackers appears to have declined compared with previous years.

      One area near the beach huts in Bondi Park was quite dark. 

      Lighting between the Pavilion and Surf Club was sufficient.

Cr Moscatt commented on the changing demographic and accommodation squeeze in Waverley. The higher living expenses have impacted on the people living in the area. Bobbi also commented that work that was once available for backpackers in Bondi has declined. 

Bobbi provided a power point overview of Safe Summer 2007/08 and reported on the feedback received from the debrief session that involved all key stakeholders on 6 February 2008.

Bobbi advised that the 3 year tender won by Mi5 expires after summer 2008/09.  New tender documentation will be developed during the year.  This gives us the chance to review and update the model and its objectives.

General comments and feedback received: 

· There are notable changes in the demographics of visitors to Bondi in comparison to the crowds at the time of the initial introduction of the Safe Summer and Sober Santa campaigns. 

· The benefit of relationships that exist with key stakeholders was evident in the successful flow of communication throughout all events. 

· The increase in police presence was noticeable at the beaches. 

· A Sydney backpacker hostel had organised a BYO event at North Bondi Surf Club with 250 participants. The strength of the existing relationships with key stakeholders was applauded when Police, Council, Mi5 and Sydney Buses worked swiftly in moving the crowd out of Bondi. North Bondi Surf Club apologised and were not aware the party had been organised. North Bondi Surf Club have asked to be involved in the working party for 2008/09. 

· Recommendation to install Sober Santa and campaign signage earlier. 

· Consider moving the Summer of Fun activities to the North end of Bondi. 

 

Bondi Christmas Day and NYE event comments:

· The Christmas day event started slowly and this was attributed to the weather.  The event did not sell out but was a good event. 

· There were no formal noise complaints received. 

· NYE Bondi was sold out weeks in advance. The target market was reached with approximately 45% of participants from either the Eastern suburbs or Southern Sydney. 

· Only one significant incident occurred where a trespasser climbed an air vent and fell, impaling himself. The emergency services response was prompt. 

· The benefit in having a police member in the control room was extremely positive allowing for prompt responses and accurate flow of information. 

· Recommend increasing the number of cleaners on Campbell Parade in 2008/09. 

· Consider developing a strategy on how to address street parties. 

· Precinct feedback congratulated the Community Safety Advisory Committee. 

· The cleaning of Bondi Park was fantastic. 

 
Dudley Page NYE feedback:

· The event sold out on the night 

· There was an increase in Irish backpacker attendance after 9 pm and a breach of the fence. Both will lead to review of the marketing strategy with focus toward families significantly reinforced in 2008/09. 

· Recommend an increase in the number of toilets and refreshment stands available. 

· Request to seek permission to increase the load capacity to assist with cost effectiveness. 

· The number of security personnel was decreased in 2007/08 but it is recommended to return to the  2006/07 model. 

· Consider reviewing the entry price. This year there was not a significant benefit in pre-purchasing a ticket as the price was the same as the door price. 

 

Ron Nothman commented the event was an improvement from the previous year. Cr Moscatt reported there was generally positive feedback although he had received reports of a 40 minute wait in the queue.

 

Ron Nothman commented on problems with exit at the end of the evening with the single exit, and questioned if an additional exit could be established to improve crowd flow.  Ron also asked if Sydney Water could be approached to review the capacity load. Alan Baines commented that numbers could significantly increase without diminishing the capacity to manage the event safely.

 

Bobbi reported that a sixty six page noise report is available identifying the noise levels of the event. Cr Clayton suggested the noise monitor and report could be used for any complaints received at future Safe Summer events.

 

 
Item 6             Community Safety Plan - Projects Progress Report
 
Melanie Wheeler distributed the Community Safety Project update (attached) on the Alcohol Awareness and Beach Theft projects.  

 

Item 8             General Business
Cr George Copeland requested to have beach flags in operation for longer or suggested adjusting the hours of operation so patrolling can start later and finish later. Cr Copeland commented that many locals swim in the morning and visitors swim in the afternoon and evening. As soon as flags are removed board riders are free to use and take over the swimming area.

 

Tony Reed reported that the beach is patrolled until 7pm and flags currently come down at 6.30pm. Bobbi commented that many spinal injuries and life savings take place in the morning and again when the tide changes in the afternoon. It is important for the lifeguards to be rostered on during the riskiest periods.  Request noted for consideration by Tony Reed, Director Public Works and Services.

 
 
March Meeting was cancelled due to competing commitments.

 
 
Next Meeting 

 
5.30 pm, 15 April 2008
Meeting Room 1 Level 2,
Council Chambers
 

 

 



BONDI ENVIRONMENT GROUP

 
Minutes of meeting held on 12th March 2008
 
ATTENDEES:                       Corey Fox (Waverley Council) 

                                    John Joyce (Resident)

                                    Peter Quartly (Resident)

                                    Albert Arditi (SWC)

                                    

DISTRIBUTION / APOLOGIES:        Ray Neeson (Resident)

                                                             

                        

___________________________________________________                  
            
1.      UNDERGROUND WORKS
 
One Band Screen is offline will be recommissioned soon and another band screen will be taken offline for refurbishment.  
 
RIAMP is still working on the design of the drum thickener. It is expected that the equipment will be installed and commissioned by the end of the year. 
 

A new device “Smart Flow” has been installed on one of the low head pumps to reduce the water consumption to the bearings.  The water consumption to the low head pumps is reduced by 66%. Decision will be made at the end of the 3 months trial period if a second unit is to be purchased.

 
2.      DIGESTER AREA
 
The relocation of the flare has started. The new brick enclosure is constructed. Some modifications will be necessary to the burners before they are relocated. Tyco has been retained to carry out the modifications.
 
3.      SLUDGE DEWATERING PLANT
 
The sludge dewatering plant runs from Monday to Friday. 

 

4.      SCRUBBERS / ODOURS
 
            Refurbishment of the above ground scrubber has started. Majortech is planning to start the work by early May. Controltek will do the electrical work.
 
 
5.      POTABLE WATER USE
 
SWC’s Operating Licence requires Bondi STP to reduce its potable water consumption by 80% by 2009.  The target is 5.7ML per month.  
 

6.      OTHER ISSUES
 

The 4 operators who took redundancy will leave by the end of March. Similarly those who are transferred to Malabar STP will start at Malabar at the end of March. The new “Day team” will assist the shift workers. The plant now operates with 3 operators during the night shift and weekends. They only monitor the plant.
  
7.      PERFORMANCE
During the month of February 2008 the plant performance was as follows:

 
            Amount of sewage treated:                                            4287 ML 

Amount of Grit & Screenings taken off site:                   ~84.72 t
Amount of Dewatered Sludge removed to farm:            ~479.88t
 

*Average solids content in effluent:                                113.29 mg/L
**Average Oil & Grease content in effluent:                  31.33 mg/L 
 
Complaints:                                                                  2
            By passes:                                                               Nil

 

*Licence 50 % ile limit 200 mg/litre
** Licence 50 % ile limit 40 mg/litre
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
 
The next meeting of the Bondi Environment Group will be the on Wednesday at 6:00pm on 9th April 2008.

 


 
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY, HOUSING, ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES & PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS ON TUESDAY, 1 APRIL 2008.

PRESENT: Councillor Main (Chair), Crs Clayton, Copeland, Kanak, Kay, Ridyard, Strewe and  
                     Wakefield          
                     Cr Betts and Sloan were also in attendance

 

 

At the commencement of proceedings at 8.40pm those present were as listed above.

 

C-0804.A
Apologies
 

There were no apologies.

 
C-0804.DI
Declarations of Interest
 
The Chair called for Declarations of Interest and none were received:

 
C-0804.1
Results of the litter auditing of Bondi, Tamarama, and Bronte beaches  (A07/0604) 
 

Report dated 19 March 2008 from the Director, Planning and Environmental Services about the results of the litter auditing conducted on Bondi, Tamarama, and Bronte beaches.

 

MOTION / DECISION  (Clayton / Kay)
 
That:
 

1.             Council receive and note this report.

 

2.             Beach goers are surveyed to determine their attitudes with regards to waste disposal behaviour and practice.
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3.             A review of the cleansing schedule of the beaches is undertaken as part of the Bondi Waste and Litter Management Review.

 

4.             A targeted anti - littering program is developed and implemented as part of the annual My Bondi Summer campaign.

 

 
 
C-0804.2
Review of Precinct Committee System   (A06/0224)
 
Report dated 19 March 2008 from the Director, Recreation, Customer and Community Services about the review of Council's precinct committee system.

 

MOTION / RECOMMENDATION  (Strewe / Copeland)
 
That Council:
 

1.             Receive and note the report; and

 

2.             Endorse, in principle, the six key directions and their supporting actions and strategies as presented in the Key Directions paper at Attachment 1.

 

In summary, these are for Council to improve:

 

                         i.          communication and feedback on motions/requests, 

                        ii.          administration and smarter publicity,

                      iii.          effective meeting support,

                      iv.          recognition (of precinct committee members); and 

 

For precincts to improve:

 

                       v.          administration (better planning; timelier submission of information),

                      vi.          process for motions and requests.

 

3.             Give the Precincts additional time to discuss and digest the information in the Review and that the comments received from each Precinct be referred to the next Combined Precinct Committee meeting.

 

4.             Distribute a copy of this report to the executive members of each Precinct for their comments before the next Combined Precinct Committee meeting.
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MATTERS TO BE DEALT WITH IN CLOSED SESSION
 

Note from the General Manager:  It is my opinion that business listed under this section is of a kind referred to in section 10A(2) of the Local Government Act 1993 and, under the provisions of the Act and the Local Government (General) Regulation 2005, should be dealt with in a part of the meeting that is closed to members of the public and the media.
 
In accordance with section 10A(2) of the Act, Council or a Committee of Council, of which all members are Councillors, may close part of its meeting to deal with business of the following kind:
 
(a)          personnel matters concerning particular individuals.
(b)          personal hardship of any resident or ratepayer. 
(c)           information that would, if disclosed, confer a commercial advantage on a person with whom Council is conducting (or proposes to conduct) business.
(d)          commercial information of a confidential nature that would, if disclosed:
i                      prejudice the commercial position of a person who supplied it;  or
ii                    confer a commercial advantage on a competitor of Council;
iii                  reveal a trade secret.
(e)          information that would, if disclosed, prejudice the maintenance of law.
(f)            matters affecting the security of Council, Councillors, Council staff and Council property.
(g)          advice concerning litigation, or advice that would otherwise be privileged from production in legal proceedings on the grounds of legal professional privilege.
(h)          information concerning the nature and location of a place or an item of Aboriginal significance on community land. 
 

Pursuant to section 10A(4) of the Act and clause 252 of the Regulation, members of the public may make representations to the meeting immediately after the motion to close part of the meeting is moved and seconded, as to whether that part of the meeting should be closed.
 

There were no matters dealt with in Closed Session.

 

C-0804.RM        SUBMISSION OF RESCISSION MOTIONS
 
Note from the General Manager:  Rescission motions must be submitted to the General Manager, or in the absence of the General Manager a member of Council's Governance Unit, and announced before the close of the meeting.  The date and time of receipt will be noted on all rescission motions.
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Rescission motions received before the close of a meeting will stay action to implement Council's decision until the rescission motion has been determined.  This is in line with section 372 of the Local Government Act and Council's Code of Meeting Practice. 
 
Rescission motions received after the close of a meeting will not stay action on implementing Council's decision. 
 
Rescission motions will generally be dealt with at the next Council meeting.
 

The Chair called for the submission of any rescission motions and none were received.
 

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.10PM.
 
SIGNED AND CONFIRMED   MAYOR
                                                                        15 APRIL 2008


TRAFFIC CO-ORDINATOR
7 WAYS
The renovation of the 7 Ways intersection has some way to completion. Generally speaking the traffic flow is greatly improved with better observance of the rules for round-a-bouts. Pedestrian Safety with some exceptions has also improved considerably.
 
TRAFFIC
 
1.      Excessive speed of traffic travelling on Blair in both directions.

Eastbound: approaching the roundabout there Is no slowing

The road configuration outside the butcher shop needs a re-vamp.

Westbound: a line of speeding vehicles approaching the round-about impedes Glen-Ayr traffic from asserting their right of way plus an increase of speeds after the roundabout and approaching the Warners Blair intersection. Luckily there is not a great deal of pedestrian traffic on the crossing or vehicles trying to turn right into Blair.

Hand held mobile phones is a common phenomenon. A proportion of the problems with round-about rules and pedestrian crossing points are also it seems due to the use of held mobiles.

 
2.     The Warners Blair intersection can have speeding in both directions on Blair.
            Solution?
 
PEDESTRIAN SAFETY
 
3.      Left turning from Glen-Ayr to Blair west bound and Left turning vehicles from Warners to Glen- Ayr
Drivers often do not indicate causing confusion and some danger for waiting Pedestrians who decide to cross believing the vehicle is heading elsewhere.
 
OTHER
.
4.   The road surface level at Glen-Ayr bus stop outside the ex-smash Repair shop,
A large puddle after rain is a problem for older pedestrians. 
A few shovels of bitumen would fix this.
 
5.      Lighting at the crossing points is in some spots inadequate. This is especially a problem when darkness meets the evening traffic and pedestrian peak.
 
6.   The footpath planting outside the butchers has proved a disaster. Suggest it be paved and a rubbish bin added
 
7.     The variegated plating (green + white) near the kerbs of the round-a-bout has died. Will it be replaced?
 
Wairoa Avenue Intersection

I have stood and watched traffic at various times of the day. Compared to the other Blair Street intersections before remediation these problems are minor.
 
1.   The 389 turning into and out of the narrow northern section of Wairoa can at times be a problem. The question must be asked as to the number of passengers who board or leave in that route section to the terminus? Would re-routing along Wairoa to Campbell be more useful?
 
2.   Some minor adjustments to the median strips might be useful. Before any such re​configuration is considered I suggest the local resident seeing action be asked to specify problems.
 
Niblick Street
 
The Warners end of Niblick is rather narrow and is often parked on both sides leaving only a. single lane: It takes traffic to and from Gilgandra, Patterson and Griffith as well as some through traffic to Murriverie, It also has pre-school pick-up and set-down traffic,
 
1.      Restricted parking on both sides near the pre-school similar the pre-school in Blair would help and or
 
2.      A parking arrangement similar to that used in Warners Park outside the ex Smash Repair Shop.


30 April 2008

North Bondi Precinct Committee - Rainwater tanks
 
1. Have the precinct members seen Council's Rainwater Brochure?
 
       It is currently being updated so is there any major issue that is not identified in this one that should be included in the new one?
2. Experience. Have any of the precinct members installed a tank? Yes ? No? thinking about it?
 
       Did they find adequate information and guidance for doing it? If so, where?
 
       What information do you think is important for people to have when considering rainwater tanks?
3.     Is it information specific to Waverley Council that they need?, or about water conservation in general or about specifics of tanks, costs, maintenance requirements etc?
4.     Is it advisable to contact a plumber first? will they assist you in the planning process?
5.     What are the main issues stopping residents from going ahead and installing tanks?
       Is it not enough information or awareness about how to do it?
       Is it due to concerns over price?
Is it due to concerns over health and safety?
 
6. What could Waverley Council do help residents make the decision to install rainwater tanks?
 
Green plumbers website is really useful. www.greenplumbers.com.au
 
  

End of document
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